Taking Care of RCES Library Books Home Copy
Dear Parents/Guardians and Students,

One of the most thrilling parts of school is learning to read.  Reading is a magical experience for each child as he/she learns the important skills and strategies to become a proficient reader.  Each week the students will be given an opportunity to visit the library and check out a book.  It is a privilege to choose a library book.  With this privilege comes the responsibility to properly care for that book.  During the weekly library time, students will be taught proper book care.   Please discuss book care with your child and assist in properly caring for our books at RCES.  
Some proactive reminders to keep book(s) safe:

· Keep books clean; wash hands before touching the pages.

· Keep books in a safe place away from babies, pets, food, and liquids.

· Turn pages carefully from the top-right corner and use a bookmark to mark your place.

· Never write or draw in a book.

· Protect your book(s) by putting them in a gallon Ziploc bag.

· When you are not reading, designate a safe spot at home such as in a book bag/backpack or in your desk at school.

By synergizing and working together, we can reduce the amount of damaged/lost library books each school year!

Your child is responsible for the book he/she checks out in the library.  If a book is lost or damaged, the family is responsible for paying for damages/loss.  As stated in the RCES Student Handbook, there will be a $5.00 minimum fine for book or barcode label damage.  Please read carefully the policies listed in the student handbook under “General Information.”  There you can find a more detailed listing of library services and expectations.

Please sign and return the lower portion of this page to your child’s homeroom teacher so that your child may begin checking out books as soon as possible.

I have read the student policy with my child and understand the rules and policies of the RCES library.

Student signature______________________________________________________________

Parent/Guardian signature______________________________________________________

Homeroom teacher__________________________Grade_________Date________________
